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HAYWOOD COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
CLOSED SESSION MINUTES
December 4, 2017

MEMBERS PRESENT: Chairman J.W. "Kirk" Kirkpatrick lll, Vice-Chairman Bill L. Upton,
Commissioners L. Kevin Ensley, Michael T. Sorrells and Brandon C. Rogers

MEMBERS ABSENT: none

STAFF PRESENT: Interim County Manager Joel Mashburn, Asst. County Manager/HHSA Director,
Stoney Blevins. County Attorney Leon M. "Chip" Killian Ill, Finance Director, Julie Davis; Deputy
Clerk to the Board Tracy Wells and Executive Assistant/Clerk to the Board, Candace Way,
OTHERS PRESENT: Attorney Richard Kort by phone

GENERAL STATUTE: Attorney/Client Privilege §143-318.11(a)(3)

SUBJECT: Haywood Health Foundation (HHF) — management of funds

DISCUSSION

Mr. Killian distributed copies of the draft agreement to the Board. He advised that $3 million dollars
of the funds may be released soon. He indicated that Chairman Kirkpatrick will need to sign the
release.

Chairman Kirkpatrick noted that the main reason it is taking some time to release is due to liabilities
that may be present, and funds must be retained for Medicare cost reimbursements if needed. He
stated that once the $ 3million dollars is released, there is another $6.6 million ready to be released.

Attorney Richard Kort joined the meeting by phone. He explained that in connection with addressing
the comments on the draft agreement from HHF which were mostly procedural, there are revisions
related to restrictions. The non-duplication of services agreement is limited to a five year term,
beginning August 1, 2014 and ending on August 1, 2019. The terms of the agreement do not speak
beyond its term. He noted that it does appear reasonable providing for continued restriction beyond
a 72 month period. Part of the Asset Purchase Agreement has a provision that says funds may only
be used for health related purposes. He noted that Attorney Tom Stukes, representing Haywood
Heath Authority, indicated that Haywood County requested the health related restriction be included.
That restriction would extend to Haywood Health Foundation in the second set of modifications. In
addition during his conversation with Mr. Stukes, they discussed the section of the tax code that
would impose intermediate sanctions on Haywood Health Foundation if they were to engage in any
transaction that may have some economic benefit for private individuals; in particular, the entity
operating Haywood Regional Medical Center today. The safeguard that keeps those transactions
from happening are the intermediation sanction rules rather than Haywood Health Foundation losing
its exempt status. The agreement now includes reference to those sanctions for events of default.

Chairman Kirkpatrick confirmed that this means that the neither the County nor HHA can provide
financing to Duke LifePoint (DLP). The County cannot duplicate services that DLP provides.

Mr. Killian agreed, noting the exception would be various County entities listed in Exhibit B of the
agreement which are mainly indigent and substance abuse services.




















